
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

CS2-EASN Workshop 
on the 

Participation of Academia in  
Clean Sky 2 

 
Clean Sky has proven to be the European flagship for reducing the environmental footprint of aviation for our 
future generations. Clean Sky 2 will start in 2014 and will proceed to calls for core partners and calls for 
partners. It will build on the current Clean Sky programme. While being focused on high TRL, integrated 
demonstrators, it will also include longer-term activities. In this context, the role of academia is more essential 
than ever.   
 
Clean Sky 2 and the EASN Association are organizing a joint Workshop which will take place in Brussels on the 
23rd of January 2014 at the premises of Clean Sky JU. The purpose of the workshop is to discuss how the 
Academia can optimise their participation, as Core Partners in consortia or clusters, or as Partners; and to 
identify ways of giving the necessary room for innovative, bottom-up proposals and approaches, in the 
framework of the Technical Proposal. 
 
This will be accomplished by a series of presentations from CS representatives, with reference to the 
possibilities for academia for participation in CS2 clusters and the envisaged calls for proposals. A panel 
discussion will follow, in which representatives of CS2, EASN and the EC will take place and engage in an open 
dialogue with the workshop participants. 
 
The active participation of Academics from all European countries is mostly encouraged and can only prove 
beneficial for all parties involved.  
 

Agenda 
 

10:00 - 10:30 Introduction of CS2 - (Eric Dautriat, CS Executive Director, Ron van Manen, CS2 acting 
Programme Manager) 

10:30 - 11:00 Academia integration in CS2 (with reference to clusters and CfPs by CS2 representative) 
11:00 - 11:30 Academia contribution in CS2 (Sp. Pantelakis, EASN chairman) 

11:30 - 13:00 
Panel discussion (Moderated by Helge Pfeiffer, EASN Secretary General).  
Panel members: Eric Dautriat (CS), Eike Stumph (EASN), Dimitris Drikakis (EASN), Tiit 
Jurimae (EC, TBC), Ron van Manen (CS), EREA representative TBA. 

 
Due to the limited capacity of the workshop, pre-registration and confirmation

cs2workshop@easn.net
 is required. To participate, 

send your interest and contact details to . Confirmations will be sent by 17/1 on a 
first-come-first-served basis.  
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